Boards Do More Than Approve Financial Reports

Summary of ICCTA’s September 13, 2013 seminar on “How Should Community College Trustees Lead”
Meeting in Springfield on September 13, trustees and presidents decided that community colleges need more than fiduciary oversight from their boards. Colleges also need boards that have reached consensus about the purpose of the community college and the mechanisms that will be used to fund it. Boards must be involved in college planning at an early stage. Most of all, boards need to provide college administrators and faculty with insights on emerging societal trends and educational needs. 
On July 25, a college and university boards association, the Association of Governing Boards (AGB), announced a new commission that will re-examine the assumption that colleges should be guided by boards. According to AGB, “while myriad challenges face higher education these days – from pressure on finances to innovations in educational technology to questions about shared governance – only one group in the academy is charged with addressing all of them: the governing board.” AGB noted that at some universities, the pace of events recently has overwhelmed governing boards.

Illinois community college trustees expressed confidence in the traditions of lay governance, traditions that can be traced back to the founding of Harvard University in 1636. But in order to cope with rapid changes in higher education, boards and board members will have to commit themselves to a program of continual development.

Board members shared issues that they are currently researching. Topics ranged from the completion agenda to competition from Google and other on-line education providers. Trustees and presidents resolved to spend the time necessary to insure the effectiveness of community college boards in the twenty-first century. The era of the laid-back, disengaged college board apparently has passed.
